Mr. Torao Sato

Consul-General of Japan in Perth
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To the readers of The Perth Express, Happy
New Year.

Looking back over the last year, a lot
has happened in the world, including
the political arena, both domestic and
international, while there were also a great
many opportunities to expand the width of
Japan-Western Australia relations.

Firstly, on the political front, the former
Japanese Foreign Minister Mr. Okada made
a visit to Perth in February and had bilateral
talks with the former Australian Foreign
Minister, the Hon. Stephen Smith, as well as
talks with Premier of Western Australia, the
Hon. Colin Barnett.

In addition, in April, a delegation led by
the Speaker of the Legislative Assembly of
Western Australia, the Hon. Grant Woodhams,
visited Japan and made a courtesy call on the
Vice-Speaker of the House of Representative,
Mr. Eto as well as touring Hyogo Prefecture to
meet the governor of Hyogo and the Chairman
of the prefectural assembly and to visit Kobe
University, etc.

Economically, Japanese companies increased
their presence and investment in the resource
and energy sector of Western Australia as
part of the resurgence of the global resources
boom, as well as for Japan’s high demand for
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a long-term stable supply of resource.

There were also active developments in
cultural and people-to-people exchanges,
which play a significant role in strengthening
the ties between Japan and Western
Australia.

There are currently nine sister-city
agreements between cities in Japan and
Western Australia as well as a sister-state
agreement between Hyogo Prefecture and
the State of Western Australia. In addition,
a friendship agreement between the City
of Albany and Nichinan City was struck at
a commemorative ceremony in November
for the 10th Anniversary of the sister-port
relationship between the Port of Albany and
the Port of Aburatsu, located in Nichinan
City, Miyazaki Prefecture.

Looking back, 2009 marked the 35th
anniversary of the sister-city agreement
between Kagoshima City and the City of
Perth, with a number of commemorative
events being held in both cities. This
year will be the 30th anniversary of the
sister-state relationship between Hyogo
Prefecture and the State of Western
Australia and also the sister-city relationship
between the Shire of Broome and Taiji Town
in Wakayama Prefecture.

As we welcome in the new year, it is the goal
of the Consulate-General of Japan at Perth
to increase in efforts to not only strengthen
the economic relationship between Japan
and Australia, which is the basis of our
relationship, but also to promote cultural
and interpersonal exchange, which are vital
in order to gain a greater understanding of
each other and also to encourage friendship
between our two regions.

We also intend to continue to improve our
administrative services in consular affairs,
which is an important service for the
Japanese people here in Western Australia.
When Japanese people live or travel abroad
where the lifestyle, language, and culture
are different from that of Japan, there is
always the possibility of coming across
certain restrictions or some risks because
of different backgrounds. So that Japanese
nationals enjoy a safety while abroad, it is
vital that people pay attention to the possible
risks of being in a foreign country.

Finally, I wish all the readers further
prosperity and good health in the New Year.



